SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES
February 13, 2020
1:30 pm 

Elko – McMullen 102
Members: 
Pat Anderson, Sheri Baker, Jodi Gerrits, Terry Gilliland (excused class), Brenda Gonzales, Joe Jensen, Heidi Johnston (excused sick), Lora McCarty, Roger Quijada, Tony Cortes
Meeting Report:
1. Pat provided an update on the camera systems.  The replacements and additional cameras have been installed at both Winnemucca and Ely and both systems are up and running.  Pat explained she would like the next two locations to be HTC, because those are the original cameras over 12 years ago and the video is now so poor it is hard to identify anyone.  The second building for this part of the project would be DCIT, because the cameras in the testing center need to be improved and there are no cameras in most of the building.  Pat explained one of the primary objectives is to be able to see who comes into the building with a photo of good enough quality, if we have a problem, we can provide the police with a face photo, or identify a student if they are causing a problem.  Cameras are only being placed in main hallways, stairwells and entry doors. No cameras are being installed in office areas.  The committee agreed they thought this was a good project to continue.
2. February 5, 2020 Pat sent a draft update, with all edits visible in track changes format, of the Policy and Procedure 04.20 Campus Safety & Security.  Members were asked to review the updates, made based on campus changes, NSHE updates, changes in standard practices across the country and the need to be closer aligned with UNR University Police services policies.  The Committee discussed the changes and provided suggestions and corrections.  The Committee members voted to move 04-20 forward to President’s council with the suggestions and changes included.
3. February 5, 2020 Pat sent a draft update, with all edits visible in track changes format, of the Policy and Procedure 04.21 Emergency Procedures.  Members were asked to review the updates, made based on campus changes, NSHE updates, changes in standard practices across the country and the need to be closer aligned with UNR University Police services policies.  The Committee discussed the changes and provided suggestions and corrections.  The Committee members voted to move 04-21 forward to President’s council with the suggestions and changes included.
4. Pat provided an update to the committee on the plan for the yearly community and GBC emergency drill, scheduled for April 29th.  The plan is to have an HVAC motor burn out, simulated with a fog machine.  Then in the process of dealing with a fire and smoke in an occupied building there will be a hazardous chemical incident, when a bottle of bleach and a bottle of ammonia are knocked over creating a toxic chemical gas.
New Topics for next meeting:

It was suggested that Pat and Tony look into the cost of new call boxes for the campus and the dorm areas since the old call boxes were removed when the radio system was updated.  
